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It is starting to look like covid interruptions are on the downside.  That is good for all to hear.  While many lives were interrupted and some were impacted to a sorrowful end, maybe we are now on the mend.
	In the political world, just about everything is in motion.  The federal government has a new political party in charge with a new President and Senate.  Lumber problems continue as well as worker shortages.  On a bright note, business is brisk and demand at all-time highs.   News stories of apparent housing shortages underline the fact that difficulties in meeting housing demand due to excessive regulation is becoming clearer each day.  Now will policy makers adjust, we’ll just have to wait and see.
	Stateside, the state legislature will soon wrap its budget work for the next two years.  No new taxes are expected.  On the regulatory front, licensure of trades continues.  Residential licensing for roofers, plumbers, electricians and mechanical contractors are being considered.   Licensing of commercial roofers and elevator contractors are also being considered.  
	On the environmental front a few cities have introduced ordinances to forbid the use of fossil fuels in their communities.  Utilities have countered with legislation to forbid those ordinances. OHBA is in complete support of these bills.   We are closely reviewing the licensure bills to assure that if enacted, they work properly.  Dozens of bills are introduced each week. We can never be sure what may become of the many discussions going on each week when the general assembly is in session.
	On a positive note, we are hearing from high government officials with their concern about housing prices and availability.  Many of these officials were not helpful in the past with our efforts but seem more likely to be helpful now.  We need to hear from you regarding the housing situation in your community.  We will continue to encourage housing production so to meet the needs of residents.  Your voice to your elected representative will help make that a reality.     

